
SAWYER LAKE VILLAGE D ISTRICT 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

November 19, 2020 

 

 

Present:  Steve Chmielecki, Rich Bakos, Rich Adams, Dave Leboeuf, and Paula Adams 

 

Meeting came to order at 6:00 PM. The minutes from the October 15, 2020, 

meeting notes were read, seconded, and accepted. 

 

• Dam: All the boards are out of the dam. No concrete agreement with the 

state yet. Steve Chmielecki brought measurements that he had taken from the 

existing dam wall to see what the various heights of the sand on Beach 1. Rich 

Adams said that he would scan and send that information off to Bob Carter of 

NH Dams. 

 

• Beaches:  The Commissioners are putting together new rules for the beaches. 

The Assistant Administrator for the town will help with the legality of the 

rules. Steve printed out rules from other lake districts. These will be looked 

at and gone over at the next meeting. These will be discussed with the 

residence. The boat blocking the culvert on Beach 2 was finally moved, and Bob 

was able to clean it out. 

 

• Roads:  Most of the problems are clogged culverts, and Bob cleared them. 

Rules and regulations governing the roads will be looked into also. We will go 

over these also for a vote. Bob used a vertical bush hog to clean up and widen 

the roads. Hemlock near Beach 5 and 6 were widened out. We had some heavy 

rains. Graded Iris Avenue. There are more that need to be cleaned. Some are 

private culverts. The grate on Beach 2 is clean and ready for winter. 

The sand piles for winter are all ready. The roads are in decent shape. 

 

• Treasurer’s Report:  Year-to-date expenditures are $80,608.67. There is 

$3,169.02 left in the road budget. With the new bills that just came in the 

rest of the budget will be used up. The dam registration will be paid  

January 5, 2021. 
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Operating Budget:   $   5,391.81 

Dam Account:   $104,461.13 

 

 Treasurer’s Report was seconded and accepted. 

 

• Open Forum:  Rich Bakos reported on the Budget Committee Meeting. The town 

won’t think about reducing the 6% increase benefit for their health insurance. 

There will be raises for everyone in the budget and we will not be able to vote 

on it. The Committee refuses to decrease coverage to decrease cost. Town 

Manager Bore is leaving.  

 

Rich Bakos asked the Road Agent what’s going with the Sawyer Lake Roads. 

We pay 10% of the taxes in the town and our roads are in rough shape. The 

Commissioners have thought about bringing up, upgrading of Hemlock Drive 

around to Beach 6 to the selectmen. 

 

The Selectmen will go along with what rules the district decides upon. The 

costs of the Transfer Station have gone up 30%. Fees are also going up. Bore 

felt we needed curbside pickup. They won’t do private roads there would be 

dumpsters at the end of the road. 

 

The Commissioners felt it would be good if they attended the Selectmen  

Meetings. They would each go to a meeting. The meetings are on the first and 

third Monday of the month. 

 

The RV on Fox Drive is still there. The door on the meeting house will be 

replaced before December 31, 2020. The steps also need to be repaired. 

 

The permit for seasonal trailers has been changed from three months to six 

months, without any permission or discussion with the SLVD commissioners. 
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Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM. This was accepted and seconded. 

 

 

     Paula Adams 

     Clerk 


